
Dear Year 10 Parents/Carers, 

1. Attendance across Year 10 has started to become an issue and this week 
our attendance figure stands at 87.2%. This is unfortunately significantly 
below our school target of 95%. Whilst we are aware that there are a lot of 
illnesses going around at the moment, we would really appreciate your 
support in encouraging your children to come to school on the days when 
they are feeling mildly unwell, but are able to attend. If you are aware of any 
barriers preventing your child from coming to school, please do get in 
touch with us so that we can do our best to support your child. I have 
attached a slide to this email from the Y11 trial exam results assembly this 
afternoon demonstrating the importance of high levels of attendance for 
GCSE attainment. 

2. Year 10's PSHE this week was focussed on online safety and our assembly 
was focussed on Mental Health. 

3. This week's safeguarding snapshot is regarding social media. Please see 
below the link to the area of the website that contains further information. 

https://www.vynersschool.org.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=4896&type=pdf 
 
I hope you all have a lovely weekend. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
Mr L Neville 
Year 10 Leader 
Teacher of Physical Education 
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